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Presidents Message November 2012 
 

It doesn't seem possible, but November is here. That means 

it's club election time again.  Make sure you vote.  Whether 

it is by mail, you can print the ballot contained in this news-

letter and mail it to the club PO Box (it must be received by 

the November General Membership Meeting), or you vote in 

person at the November General Membership Meet-

ing.  Ballots will be counted during the meeting and results 

announced by meetings end.  Good luck to all those running 

for positions. 

 

Don't forget to bring your additions for club member Daniel Strauch's care package.  Daniel has been 

deployed to the Middle East.  We want to send him a few comforts from home, thank him for his ser-

vice, and let him know we are all thinking about him.  For info on what types of items Daniel might 

enjoy, see the flyer in this newsletter. 

 

Even though wintery weather is upon us, we still have a few more club events before the year is 

done.  There is the Olympia Santa Parade and cookie exchange the Sunday after Thanksgiving, 

11/25/2012 (contact is Rachel Lanigan), the Puyallup/Sumner Holiday Parade 12/01/2012 (contact is 

Paul Nee), the Fantasy Lights/Toy Drive also 12/01/2012 (contact is Missy Willert), and finally the 

club Holiday Party 12/15/2012 (contact is Charlene Rivera).  All flyers can be found in this newsletter. 

 

Don’t forget to purchase your Fantasy Lights tickets from my dad, Dennis Willert, at the November 

club meeting. 

 

Tip of the Month 

Wheel wax.  I don't know about you, but I am so tired of brake dust on my wheels.  I am always wip-

ing them off.  I clean my wheels, back out of the driveway to jockey cars around, and they are filthy 

again!  I got my car detailed at Metal Magic (located on South Tacoma Way just south of 56th Streel 

across from Austin's Pro-Max) at the beginning of July just before the Bellevue show.  A week and a 

half later my wheels are still clean!  I went back in and asked what they used.   

    Wheel wax is amazing for keeping the brake dust away.  It comes in a small jar for $29.95 with a 

sponge applicator.  Use only a small amount, dry to a haze, and then wipe off.  I haven't reapplied 

since, but the amount of dust that does collect on my wheels is minimal and my hands are no longer 

black when I'm done. 

 

Missy Willert, President 
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PCMC Meeting Minutes 

General Meeting 10-16-2012 

 

Call to Order – Missy Willert 

 

Introductions – Welcome Visitors, New Members, and Members 

 

Membership Report – Nancy Freeman 

63 renewals, 32 new, & 10 honorary/lifetime = 105 members 

Lance Smith was in the hospital, he is home now doing much better – please keep him & San-

dra in your thoughts. 

 

Approval of September General Meeting Minutes as printed in the October issue of “Pony 

News” 

1st Paul Nee, 2nd Justin O’Daniel, Membership Accepted & Approved 

 

Treasurer’s Report – Matt Sparkmon, not at the meeting 

Due to equipment failure and Matt’s absence – Treasurer’s Report was table until November 

General Meeting. 

1st Paul Nee, 2nd Joanie Nordlund, Membership Accepted & Approved 

 

MCA Representative’s Report - Bob Frender, not at meeting 

 

MCA Regional Director – Nancy Freeman – Please check the new roster for correct informa-

tion on your MCA membership number.  With 105 memberships, 24 are MCA Members. MCA 

gives our club great benefits as a MCA Regional Club. If you are interested in becoming a 

MCA member, please see Nancy.  Flyers for the MCA 2013 show in Reno, NV are available – 

this will be the closest show to the West Coast. If you want to be in the Judge Show you must 

be a MCA member. 

 

Old Business 

 

Prosser Car Show – Joanie Nordlund – 6 Mustangs went over to be joined by 3 more totaling 9, 

5 received trophies, beautiful place for a car show, fun weekend. 

 

Mustangs West – Charlene Rivera – 29 cars, plus more members, Pierce County received the 

participation trophy and 3 members brought home 2 trophies each, plus lot of other members 

brought home trophies, fun day. 

 

EFN – Nancy Freeman – Thanks to those who helped packaged 3.5 tons of peas that morning. 

The afternoon shift of volunteers had to find something else to do. PCMC presented a check for 

$286.00 from the car show’s 50/50 raffle.  Will be back on April 27, 2013 – watch for a flyer 

next year. 
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PCMC Meeting Minutes (Cont’d) 

Old Business (Cont’d) 

 

Club Elections – Missy Willert – If you are interested in running for a position – Please let a 

current board member or Nancy Freeman know so your name will be add to the ballot, elections 

are at the November General Meeting. Currently on the Ballot – President – Missy Willert, Vice

-President – Brian Simmons, Treasurer – Nancy Freeman, Secretary – Charlene Rivera, Execu-

tive Committee – Renea Merwin, Linda Yokes, Clay Concannon, & Stacey Mellerger. 

 

New Business 

 

Newsletter Editor – Missy Willert – Thank you - Pam Pistella for volunteering to be our new 

editor. Many thanks go to Renea Merwin for her hard work as past editor. 

 

Care Package for Daniel – Missy Willert – Daniel Strauch is on this 2nd tour in Afghanistan, we 

are sending a care package to him. If you would like to help, please see the flyer and bring the 

items to November General Meeting. 

 

Bylaw Vote – Missy Willert – We needed to add “social group” to Article II , Section 1 to bring 

us into compliance with the Washington state laws regarding use of raffles and 50/50 to earn 

revenue. Per bylaw the proposed By Law Revision was posted in “Pony News”. Motion to ac-

cept the by law revision. 

1st Bill Norman, 2nd Pete Freeman, Membership Approved & Accepted 

 

50/50 Raffle – Missy Willert – In January, the Committee would like to start a 50/50 raffle to 

last for 12 months and be awarded at the Holiday Party in 2013.  This will not replace our cur-

rent raffle item drawing.  Wayne Pistella suggested we do 3 ways split of the monies.  We will 

have a vote at November General Meeting for membership approval. 

 

Wine Tasting in Graham – Bill Norman – A new wine tasting room opened in Graham, they 

offer wine tasting of 9 wines, fudge tasting, finger foods, and a glass for $15 each but must have 

at least 10 people. He will plan a cruise for 2013. 

 

Harvest Cruise – Paul Nee – Sunday October 28, 2012, meet at Highland Hills Safeway on 6th 

Ave Tacoma @11:15am. Ending in Lacey at Hawks Prairie Inn at 2pm. Please bring a new or 

gently used coat to be donated to St. Francis House. For more info, please see flyer. 

 

Olympia Holiday Parade – Rachel Lanigan – Sunday November 25, 2012 meeting at I-5 & 512 

McDonald’s at 12:45, please decorate your mustangs, and please no Santa costumes.  Following 

the Parade there will be an open house at Larry & Charlene Rivera’s home for a Cookie Ex-

change. Please bring 1 dozen of your favorite cookie to share and another dozen to exchange. 

For more info, please see the flyer. 
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PCMC Meeting Minutes (Cont’d) 

 

New Business (Cont’d) 

 

Santa Parade Sumner & Puyallup – Paul Nee – December 1st, please see Paul to sign up. 

 

Fantasy Lights – Missy Willert – December 1st, we will meet at the South Hill Mall’s Old 

Country Buffet at 6:15 for a no host dinner, afterward we will cruise over to Spanaway Park for 

the Lights.  $9 per car if purchased through Missy by November General Meeting. Or $13 at the 

gate. Please bring a new unwrapped toy for our toy drive benefitting our charity.  See flyer for 

more info. 

 

Events – Missy Willert – If you have an event you would like to plan or need help planning or 

would like to help with planning an event – Please contact an Executive Committee Member 

 

Holiday Party – Charlene Rivera – Saturday December 15, 2012 at the Puyallup Activity Center 

on Pioneer in Puyallup 5pm to 9 pm.  Please bring a side dish to share, if you would like to par-

ticipate in the gift exchange bring an $15 wrapped gift – this does not need to be car related – 

for each adult member in your family who wishes to take part, for those with children please 

bring an wrapped gifted for them, if you would like to support our toy drive please bring an un-

wrapped toy, If you have any pictures from past club events that are not on Photobucket, please 

email them to Charlene.  See the flyer for more info. 

 

Car Show – Missy Willert – Monika Kirkland and Charlene Rivera have volunteered to Co – 

Chair the car show for 2013.  If you have any ideas, comments please share with either Monika 

or Charlene. The first car show meeting is at Carr’s on Bridgeport, Tacoma @ 7pm on the 4th 

Tuesday in January 2013. 

 

Hooked on Driving – Greg Robbins- Winner of the Car Show Gift Certificate – had a great day 

learning how to really drive my car.  Would recommend this experience to all of the members. 

 

Mustang of the Month  

Congrats to Jim, Debbie, and Landen Lively and their “Movie Star” 1969 Midnight Blue 

Grande Coupe 

 

Adjourned 

 

Submitted by Charlene Rivera 
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A  HUGE Thank You to the following members and         

businesses for donating items: 

Griots 

Pete & Nancy Freeman 

                                 Larry & Charlene Rivera 

                                Mike & Rachel Lanigan 
 

The raffle brought in $71.00; expenses were $28.96 giving us a total of $42.04   

 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Rachel or Mike Lanigan at 

253-227-4088 

Preparations for our 2013 Car Show are going strong. 

We will be meeting @ Carr’s Restaurant 11006 Bridgeport Way SW in 

Lakewood at 7:00 PM on Jan. 22nd 2013. 

Light refreshments will be served. 

 

We have the following Chair positions available:   

50/50, Rental, Ballot counting, Pre-registration, Parking, Vendor, T-shirt,                

Permit/License, Publicity, Trophies, Print (Materials), Dash Plaques, 

Volunteer services, PA System 

 

Please come and join us. ANY help is appreciated. You do not have to 

commit to a chair position.  

 

We are also looking to secure a meeting location for February, due to 

Korum’s limited access during the winter months. ( Any Library in PC is 

hard to get into. Lots of meetings going on  Tuesdays. We continue to 

try.) 

 

Charlene Rivera    (360)459-3993     riveracharlene@comcast.net 

Monika Kirkland   (253)376-5964     mittelweg4@yahoo.com 

PCMC Raffle Update — October 

From the 2013 Car Show Chairs: Charlene and Monika 

mailto:riveracharlene@comcast.net
mailto:mittelweg4@yahoo.com


Mustang of the Month 

Jim & Debbie Lively  

1969 Grande Coupe 
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   A MUSTANG NAMED ANTHONY 

 
I purchased this car for $500 in 1983 when I was just 16 , a sophomore at  Rogers high 

School in Puyallup. The car had “one last final start” in it. With LOTS of TLC it became 

a daily driver and an ongoing father/son restoration project. This car holds many fond 

memories. 

 

The Interior was originally done by me and my girlfriend, now wife of 21 years. 

Through all of life’s ups and downs we have managed to keep “Anthony” in the family 

and once again it is a father /son project for my two sons and I.  Some of you know my 

youngest son Landon. He is the reason we are part of the Pierce County Mustang Club. 

We were just driving around one night and stopped to get doughnuts at the Krispy 

Kreme on South Hill. Two hours later meeting people,  after his gregarious personality 

had to talk with every owner of a mustang there, I was talking with Nancy and shortly 

became the new proud owner of a Club Membership.  It’s great to see another Genera-

tion experience the fun and originality these classic cars represent. 

 

From cruising the Puyallup loop, to hot dates with my Redhead, and now riding in it 

with my boys, this car sure has many stories to tell. 

To read more about the history of “Anthony” from the point of view of Jim’s Dad. 

please turn to page 12 . 



Membership Page 
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The Pierce County   

Mustang Club is open to 

any person or family  

interested in the  

PCMC Purpose. 

 All Ford cars are  

welcome. 

 

Ownership is not  

required… 

Enthusiasm is!!! 

Dues:$25 per year 

 

Membership dues are 

payable in January of 

each year. 

New Membership is  

prorated according to 

the month joined. 

PCMC CLUB ANNIVERSARIES—NOVEMBER 

Lori Brees Eakland 2005 

Pam & Wayne Pistella 2007 

Gary Carlington 2008 

CLUB  

MERCHANDISE 

PCMC Ball Cap $15.00 

PCMC Car Antenna Pen-

nant $7.50 

PCMC Lapel/Cap Pin $4.00 

(stick or magnetic) 

 

Items can be purchased by 

mail, please add an extra 

$1.50  for each cap or  

pennants to cover cost of  

mailing. 

OR 

Stop by a meeting to save 

the extra cost and visit with 

friends.  

FOR SALE –V6 

CONVERTIBLE 
$10,000 OBO 

Contact Bob Frender 

253-961-3281 

A/T, 6-CD Changer, new 

tires and brakes. Accident free and trophy winner. 

ROSTER UPDATE AS OF OCTOBER 31ST 
 105 Members  63 Renewals and 32 new members,  

2 Honorary members and 8  Lifetime members. 
 

Many thanks to those who  renewed, our lifetime 

members and again welcome to our new members 

Welcome to Our New Member 

To promote a better understanding and stronger 

 fellowship in the preservation and maintenance  

           of all Mustang and Shelby automobiles. 

Mission Statement 

Robert Andrews 

Puyallup 

1966 silver coupe 

Howard Junge, Lance Smith, and Vern Terry 

In Our Thoughts 
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Omak Kick’n Chicken Soup 
 

 

Go to rillsonline.com and order the Omak chicken soup. 

 

When the soup arrives: 

   -heat 3.5 cups of water along with the seasoning packet 

   -bring to a boil and add tortellini and potato 

   -cover and simmer for 30 min 

   -add canned or leftover chicken during the last 5 min 

 

Enjoy 
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     November       December 
     6th Executive Meeting                         4th Executive Meeting 

   20th General Meeting                                  NO GENERAL MEETING 

                                      

 

 

                           
   The deadline for Newsletter Contributions are the 28th of each month. 

Executive Meeting 
1st Tuesday of the month at 6:30pm 

 

General Meeting 
3rd Tuesday of the month at 7:00pm 

 

Korum Ford 

100 River Road 

Puyallup, WA 98371 
In the upstairs conference room 

No food available except coffee and snack bar in the gift shop. 

 
PCMC is a regional Club of the Mustang Club of America 

Photobucket 

 

Make sure to upload your pictures from PCMC events and car shows to show  everyone what a 

great time we have when we gather.  

 

http://s1100.photobucket.com/home/Pierce_Co_Mustang_Club 

Want to be sure you know about club activities? 
Be sure that Nancy Freeman has your current info.  

Contact Nancy at 253 531-4624 or drop her a line at  

pnredride@msn.com, with any changes. 

http://s1100.photobucket.com/home/Pierce_Co_Mustang_Club


Calendar of Upcoming PCMC Events and 

Other Mustang Events 
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2012 EVENTS & SHOWS      

PCMC EVENTS 

 November 25 Olympia Santa Parade, Rachel Lanigan, 253-227-4088 

 December 1 Santa Parade, Sumner/Puyallup, Paul Nee, 253-640-9943 

 December 1  Fantasy Lights, Spanaway Park, Missy Willert 253-732-0647 

 December 15  Holiday Gathering, Com. Ctr, Puyallup, Charlene Rivera  360-459-3993 

    

 

OTHER MUSTANG/FORD EVENTS  Flyers are available at club meetings or contact              

                                                                   Nancy at 253-531-4624 for a copy. 

Missing from photo are Lynda & Mike Rusmussen who needed to leave early.  To see more 

pictures of our travel & activities check out Photobucket .via the club website/events. Many 

thanks to the Pacific Northwest Mustang Club for another great event. 

Concours d’ Elegance — Columbia Crest Winery 



Harvest Cruise  

    Written by Nancy Freeman                 
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        TAKING THE BRRRR OUT OF WINTER 

 

   Many thanks are due to Paul Nee for organizing and 

to the many club members who turned out for the an-

nual Harvest Cruise and Coat Drive.  A clear, non rainy 

day saw cars of various makes and models traveling 

over the Narrows Bridge and after a short stint on SR 16, taking a journey through 

the back roads of the South Sound and Hood Canal areas.  Attendees were treated 

to outstanding fall colors, clear views of the Olympic Mountain range and the 

winding, curving roads of Pierce, Mason & Thurston counties.  

 

   Along the way participants attempted to answer many trivia questions specific 

to the areas as well as questions about the Puget Sound area in general. Congrats 

to Rick & Joanie Nordlund for taking home the first place prize.  But more impor-

tant we collected cash, 46 youth & adult coats, 18 sweatshirts and sweaters plus 

gloves, scarves, caps, etc…a total of over 90 items to benefit the Clothing Bank at 

St. Francis House in Puyallup . 
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In 1983 Jim had reached that magic age and had the sole most precious commodity in his hands that a 

teenager could dream of. His own personal driver’s license; and $500 dollars that he worked very hard 

to save. 

  

(I had given him a 1974 Gran Tornio and it had been wiped out with the first heavy frost and black ice 

on the way to Rogers High School shortly followed by getting hit by a drunk driver.) 

 

Obviously the next step was to get his own car. Easy task you say, I think not. I drove him from Olym-

pia to Federal Way and numerous points in between, looking for that ‘Special One”, all provided by ‘hot 

tips’ from his high schools friends. Meanwhile he was reading the classifieds (remember newspapers?)  

in the Tacoma News Tribune nightly and the Pierce County Herald on a weekly basis. 

 

One evening, returning home after work, I no more than got my foot in the front door and he was al-

ready shoving a copy of the Tribune in my face, showing me the circled ad for this ‘good buy’ on a 1969 

Mustang. After dinner, I took him and a friend over to a South Tacoma neighborhood to look at it. The 

car was owned by a very young couple with a small child. His first name was Anthony.  

 

We went back out to the driveway to look at this ‘good buy’. The body was reasonably straight and the 

interior was less than so-so. Jim said to me. “We (take note of the ‘we’) can fix it”. I noticed the bubble-

gum strategically placed at two locations on the radiator slightly oozing antifreeze and took due note of 

the one solitary brake cylinder out of the four that actually was working and not leaking. 

 

It was time to end this ‘car hunt’ and a repaired ’74 Gran Tornio didn’t stand a chance against a ’69 

mustang for a sophomore in high school. Jim was separated from his $500 and got a worn out key (and 

car) in return. I followed him and his friend from South Tacoma back to South Hill in Puyallup. 30 yards 

from the drive way, he rolled to a stop. The engine would not turn over; made a grinding and whining 

sound. The three of us pushed it the last 30 yards into the drive way. 

 

A quick look with a flash light revealed the starter hanging down at a 45 degree angle and a closer in-

spection revealed that it had been attached not with bolts, but with a cut-off wire coat hanger. The en-

gine was never to run again. Thus began the long and sometimes strange odyssey of a Mustang named 

Anthony. 
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A Mustang Named Anthony (Cont’d) 

Written by Mr. Ronald Lively  

Pony News November 2012 

 

 

Jim and I immediately started working on the car placing it on blocks in the front driveway as we did not 

have a car garage at that time. Four days later I started a two-week vacation with Jim’s mom and sister. 

He wanted to stay home and work and have time to clean up the Windsor. I didn’t object; figuring every 

dollar he made was a dollar I didn’t have to put in his ‘new’ Mustang. 

 

Returning from vacation, we find Jim sick on the couch which was concerning enough but, walking 

through the house, the kitchen was as expected, so was the bathroom and shower. Then, I walk into the 

family room or, started to; the entire floor space was taken up with a completely (and I mean com-

pletely) disassembled 351 Windsor engine. All parts neatly cleaned and placed on newspaper with the 

part name and a corresponding number indicating the sequential step number in which it had been re-

moved from the engine block which was also present. 

 

It took quite a long tether to get Mom back to earth again. It worked in Jim’s favor, that is, being quite 

sick. That’s the only thing that saved him from a certain death at the hands of his Mother. 

 

The engine rebuild began shortly after; me reading from the repair manual and Jim doing 90% of the 

hands on. This, I insisted.  

  

These were good days for my son and I. A project that we were both interested in and it created a bond 

that has lasted a lifetime. Jim had always had two or more friends at the house at any given time and all 

had that common interest of cars and girls.  

 

One of the scariest memories from that time involved the hard fuel line coming from the gas tank up to 

and through the driver’s wheel well where it transitions to a rubber line going to the fuel pump. With the 

engine idling this rubber line ruptured with a tiny pin-hole leak; spraying raw gas directly on to the hot 

exhaust manifold which immediately burst into flames. I yanked the coil wire out to kill the engine and 

stuffed a large handful of old T-shirts between the exhaust manifold and the rubber line to stanch the gas 

flow and smother the flames. Now, 27 years later, I look at the scars on the back of my right hand and 

quite vividly remember the event. 

 

I recall Jim working on his Mustang and I was setting at the dining room table one Sunday morning 

drinking coffee and reading the newspaper. I heard a muffled thump along the backyard fence that sepa-

rated the yard from the adjacent pasture. I got up and walked to the sliding door that led to the patio. 

Seeing nothing, I returned and sat down and immediately heard another thump, returning to the glass 

door, all seemed to be fine until I caught a glimpse of something coming over the house from the front 

yard and landing in the pasture. I walked to a front window and watched for a moment and Jim abruptly 

stood up from the engine compartment and yanked a socket off the ratchet and launched it over the roof-

top. He had just bought a 101 socket and wrench set for something like $14.95 and the sockets were 

striping out as if they were made from butter. After that, I never saw the kid purchase anything less than 

the best quality of tools. 
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A Mustang Named Anthony (Cont’d) 

Written by Mr. Lively (Jim’s Dad) 

Pony News November 2012 

The interior work started and continued as money allowed. Jim and his girlfriend (now my daughter-in-

law) did all of it. I remember the two of them, with the door panels laid out on the family room floor, re-

upholstering them. 

My one and only contribution to the interior was the driver and passenger seats. The kids had run out of 

materiel by then and I got drafted to acquire more and after numerous calls, I located a business in 

Everett that said they had anything I needed. A drive to Everett proved that not to be the case however, 

they had an outlet on the tide flats in Tacoma that had it in stock, verified by a phone call. A nice trip to 

Everett when I could have gotten along fine with a 20 minute drive from South Hill to the Tide Flats. 

 

With material in hand, I convinced Jim to remove the seats and let me take them to Bates Technical Col-

lege (I worked there at the time) and through a ‘shop job’, have the Upholstery Program redo them. The 

student that was assigned the work was a man in his mid-30s that was on a work-release program from 

McNeil Island, serving a term for repeated burglaries. I would drop by the class intermittingly to check 

on the progress of the upholstery job and got to know the individual a little and after a while I asked 

him, “You’re so good at doing this; why in the world are you doing time for burglary?” With a sly smile, 

he responded, “Upholstery doesn’t give me the ‘rush’ I get from burglary”.     Go Figure… 

 

In 2007, the Mustang developed a leak in a power steering hose fitting. Being retired, I told Jim that I 

would take care of it. I removed the hose and took it to Williams Oil Filter Service, off of Puyallup Ave-

nue in Tacoma. They did a custom job on a new hose and fittings. (I would recommend these guys to 

anyone). With Anthony on ramps and flat on my back, installing the new hose, the thought struck me, 

“I’m too old to be on my back doing this stuff… last time!” 

 

Summer 2012, Anthony on the ramps, me on my back installing a new negative lead from battery to the 

starter motor. “I’m 71, this is the very, very last time I’m going to do this.”…Until the next very, very, 

very last time. 
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Care Package for Daniel 
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Club member Daniel Strauch 

just deployed for the 2nd 

time to the middle east mid 

September.   We want to 

make sure Daniel knows we 

are thinking about him.  We 

want to put together a care 

package from the club.  If  

you are able to contribute to 

the package and want to 

show Daniel some PCMC 

love and support, please 

bring items to club functions.  

His wife, Chelsey, would like 

to mail the package on 11-21-

2012, so the deadline for 

contributions is the Novem-

ber club meeting. 

The cutest little boy told me that his daddy 

likes… 

 

Car Magazines 

 

Snacks: Hormel Chili 

  Fritos 

  Jerky 

  Sun Flower Seeds 

  Spaghetti-O’s 

  Suckers 

  Cheez-Its 

  Chicken ‘N Stars soup 

  Goldfish 

  Flavored Drink Mix-ins  

      (Crystal Light, Kool-Aid, etc.) 

                      Face Wipes/ Baby Wipes 

 

I’m sure Daniel would also love any home-

made goodie that might find its way into the 

box too. If you’d like to write him a quick note, 

we will sneak that into the box as well.  I ’m sure 
a few words of encouragement, thanks and grati-

tude from home  will lift his spirits. 

 



Pony News November 2012 

Page 16 

2012 HOLIDAY PARADE - OLYMPIA 
 

 
 

November 25, 2012 
 

We will meet at McDonald’s/512 
Driver’s meeting at 12:45, departure immediately following. 

 
Parade starts at 3pm; check in at 1:30pm.  We will have an hour and a half to decorate 

cars & to enjoy the Farmer’s Market.  
You may decorate your cars any way you would like with the exception of NO Santa 

costumes.  You will be given a packet at the driver’s meeting with the rules, directions 
and parade map.  

  

 
 

Following the Parade, there will be an open house at Larry & Charlene Rivera’s home 
for those who participated for a Cookie exchange.   

Please bring 1 dozen of your favorite cookies 
 to share and another dozen to exchange.  

Address and directions will be given at the driver’s meeting in your packet. There will 
not be a lunch following. 

 

 

 
Any questions, please contact Rachel or Mike Lanigan @ 

ponyup03@comcast.net or 253-227-4088 

mailto:ponyup03@comcast.net
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Join other PCMC members in this annual lighted display 
 of  our Mustangs  

 

December 1, 2012 

 
The Sumner leg begins at 2:30 pm and the Puyallup leg at 5:00pm. 

 

Anyone interested in participating will need to arrive at the Sumner High School Stadium 
parking lot at 1:00pm. This insures us of having a position near the front of the parade and 
allows plenty of time to get to the staging area in Puyallup and have a little time to get 
something to snack on or drink. The Puyallup leg begins at 5:00 pm and it will be some 

time in November when I receive our line-up number for this parade. Please contact Paul 

Nee if you want to participate at 253-640-9943 or send an email to him at: paulnetgallanbt-
nee@msn.com  
  

You will need to have a minimum of 100 lights on your car. You can purchase an inverter 

at many local auto parts stores to power the lights. Also there are several varieties of suc-

tion cups that can be used to attach the lights to your car. Drivers will also need to submit a 

copy of their driver’s license and proof of insurance to Paul to submit with the application. 

mailto:paulnetgallanbt-nee@msn.com
mailto:paulnetgallanbt-nee@msn.com
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                         At Spanaway Park     

$9.00  per  vehicle  if purchased  

through Missy by Nov. 20th. 

$13.00 per vehicle if purchased after or on your own. 

17th Annual 

Meet at the South Hill Mall’s Old Country Buffet (3500 

S Meridian Ste 700 Puyallup) at 6:15 for a no host     

dinner.  Then we will caravan to Spanaway Park for the  

delightful light display.   

Don’t forget to bring a new unwrapped toy for the toy 

drive benefitting our charity.   
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WINE TASTING 

 

Rainier View Winery 

12314 264th St E 

Graham, WA 
 

Sunday, Dec 9th  

2:00 pm — ???? 

 

Cost: 
$15.00 Per Person—includes souvenir wine glass 

Tasting of  9 wines plus finger food. 

 

Meet :  

Meet  1:15pm leave 1:30pm 
Graham Walgreens/Safeway parking lot 

West Side of  224th & Meridian (Hwy 161) 

 

For more information: Contact Bill Norman (253) 847-8915  

wnorman@mashell.com 
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2012 PIERCE COUNTY MUSTANG CLUB  

OFFICIAL ELECTION BALLOT 

 

PRESIDENT 

□ Missy Willert 

□ _____________________ 

 
 

VICE PRESIDENT 

□ Brian Simmons 

□ Bryan Zimbelman 

□ Justin O’Daniel 
 

SECRETARY 

□ Charlene Rivera 

□ ____________________ 
 

 

TREASURER/MEMBERSHIP 

□ Nancy Freeman 

□ ______________________ 

Per the PCMC By-Laws, one ballot vote per family membership. 

Place an “X” in the box in front of the appropriate name or write in a 

name on the line provided 

BOARD MEMBERS (vote for 4) 

□ Clay Concannon 

□ Stacey Mellinger 

□ Renea Merwin 

□ Linda Yokes 

 

 
SPECIAL VOTE: 
     Should club members get to vote at PCMC’s 

annual car show? 

     YES _____           NO _____ 
 

 

Return your ballot to the November 20th club 

meeting or print this ballot and mail for receipt by 

November 15th to:  PCMC, PO Box 44853, Ta-

coma, WA 98444    

 

The following individuals have volunteered for 

these non-elected positions, and with the excep-

tion of the Immediate Past President, the positions 

are not part of the Executive Committee. 

Immediate Past President:  Paul Nee 

MCA Regional Director: Nancy Freeman 

Newsletter Editor:  Pam Pistella 

Webmaster: Larry & Charlene Rivera 

Club Meeting Raffles:  Mike & Rachel 

Lanigan 

Car Show Chair: Monika Kirkland & 

Charlene Rivera 

Shed Manager: Pete Freeman 
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    PLEASE SUPPORT OUR SHOW SPONSORS 
       Be sure to thank these businesses & individuals for their support  
                                           of our club & charities. 

 

                                   KORUM FORD 
                               100 River Road, Puyallup 
                                        253-845-6600 
                                      www.korum.com 
 
LAKEWOOD FORD ELITE AUTOMOTIVE THE MUSTANG SHOP 
11503 Pacific Hwy S 1302 – 208th St E 1929 West Valley Hwy S  
Lakewood 253-474-0511 Spanaway 253-8478947 Auburn 253-218-0323 
 
TOP DOLLAR GRIOT’S GARAGE DAFFODIL FESTIVAL 
15317 S Meridian St E 3333 South 38th St E 107 N Meridian #B 
Puyallup 253-446-7321 Tacoma 253-922-2400 Puyallup 253-8404194 
 
PROGRESSIVE METALCRAFT GUSTAFSON INSURANCE METAL MAGIC 
2219 112th St E 437 – 29th St NE 5618 S. Tacoma Way 
Tacoma 253-539-3339 Puyallup 253-848-2400 Tacoma 253-472-2535 
 
MUSTANG RANCH PROPULSION, INC WEST VALLEY MORTGAGE 

36210 – 108th Ave Ct E 1840 N Highland St 12511 Meridian E #102 
Eatonville 800-827-2623 Tacoma 206-909-4615 Puyallup 253-848-1255 
 
LES SCHWAB TIRE CENTER  MAXIMUM PERFORMANCE CORRAL CUSTOMS  
213 – 43rd Avenue SE 16603 Meridian E PO Box 57 
Puyallup 253-848-4465 Puyallup 253-845-2441 Sumner 253-232-3602 
 
S & S TIRE INC. PERFORMANCE COATINGS YOKES CONSTRUCTION 
13201 Pacific Ave S 60 – 37th St NE PO Box 4430 
Tacoma 253-537-4220 Auburn 253-735-1919 Spanaway 253-847-9460 
 
EMERALD QUEEN CASINOS CJ’s PET SERVICE  HOOKED ON DRIVING 
5700 Pacific Hwy E 520 Pamela Dr SE www.hookedondiriving.com 
Fife 888-831-7655 Olympia 360-459-3993 503-356-1764 
 
EMERGENCY VEHICLE OWNERS COSTCO RENEGADES OF WA 
  & OPERATORS ASSOCIATION 1201 – 39th Avenue SW Membership 

www.evooa.org Puyallup  253-445-7540 360-710-0636 
 
          ROBERT KING &      BILL NORMAN         MARTY BARCOM 
       CLAY CONCANNON 
 
           RICK & JOANIE    JERRY & KATHY         MISSY & DENNIS 
              NORDLUND         MURPHY                WILLERT 

 

http://www.korum.com/
http://www.evooa.org/
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Official Newsletter of the Pierce County Mustang club 
Next Club Meeting at Korum Ford Tuesday September 18th 2012 7:00pm 

100 River Road                                                                                   253-845-6600 

Puyallup Washington 98371                                                               800-566-7058 
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